
 
 
I trust everyone had an enjoyable Thanksgiving Holiday and celebrated the many things for which 
we have to be thankful.  
 
In keeping with the holidays and appreciating what we have, please join your colleagues for the 
“Staff Appreciation Pancake Breakfast” on December 9, 8:00 –9:30 a.m. Breakfast will be served in 
the Student Lounge Patio area. Come by and watch the members of Compton District Cabinet flip a 
few flap jacks! 
 
Beginning December 1, 2011 Lend Lease Construction, Inc. will be serving as the construction 
management company responsible for Compton Community College District’s state funded projects 
(allied health, infrastructure one and two, and the instructional building replacement). The project 
executive is Randy Hartman. Please join me in welcoming Lend Lease and Randy Hartman to our 
team. 
 
Most of you have probably noticed the work that has taken place in recent weeks on the LRC 
building. All of the glass panels on the barrel vault have been secured. There are some additional 
finishing items that must be completed on the building before it begins the process of state review 
and approval. We do not have a date yet for when it will open, but as soon as there is solid date, I 
will share that information with all of you. 
 
In other facilities news, projects that have been included in the revised Facilities Master Plan are 
listed below. All but one of these projects are jointly funded with Measure CC bond funds and state 
capital outlay funds. 
 
Allied Health Renovation: Reprogramming of the existing Allied Health building; complete 
renovation of enclosure, structural, mechanical, electrical, security and equipment. Measure CC 
Funded: $2,000,000 / State Funded: $8,946,000 
 
Infrastructure Replacement Phase 1: Replacement of infrastructure at the south half of the 
campus; includes construction of a new Central Plant. Measure CC Funds: $5,024,000 / State 
Funds: $31,180,000 
  
Infrastructure Replacement Phase 2: Replace/upgrade the utility infrastructure; install new data 
communications and security electrical backbone. Measure CC Funds: $1,448,000 / State Funds: 
$17,248,000 
 
Instructional Building 1 Replacement: New academic building will be approximately 20,000 
square-feet; two-stories; will replace all or portions of the D, E, F and G building as shown in the 
Phase 2 of the Facilities Master Plan Bridge document. Measure CC Funds: $ 3,404,000 / State 
Funds: $13,871,000 
 
 



MIS Building Server Array Replacement: Reprogramming and improvements to the MIS building 
to provide for technology growth and data needs at this campus.  
Measure CC Funded: $ 1,300,000 / State Funds: $1,107,000 
 
Music Building (Little Theatre): Significant renovation of the existing Little Theatre including: 
upgrades to almost all systems, code compliance and the installation of modern lighting and sound 
systems. Measure CC Funds: $1,400,000 / State Funds: $0 
 
It’s hard to believe that December 1st is upon us and the fall semester is winding down. As we go 
about the end of the semester business, please remember that every student is a success story – 
or has the potential to be, and with our help each student we serve will succeed. 
 
As always, my Open Door is on Tuesdays from 2-4 p.m., unless otherwise noticed. Please feel free 
to meet with me if you have any questions, concerns or stories of success to share. 
 

 


